 TOWN OF FROID
PO Box 308   
 FROID, MONTANA    59226  
 froidclerk@yahoo.com

 Minutes
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
March 13, 2017

[bookmark: _GoBack]The minutes of the Froid Town Council at the Froid Community Center on March 13, 2017.  Those present were Council Members Gale Strandlund, Dan Mogen, and Gregg Labatte.  Also present was Public Works Director, Odean Kilsdonk and Town Clerk, LeAnn Johnson.	
In the absence of Mayor Crain, Councilman Dan Mogen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. Visitors were recognized. The minutes from the February 13, 2017 regular Council meeting were read.   Gregg Labatte made a motion to approve the minutes as corrected.  Gale Strandlund seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Public Works Report: Odean reported on the last month’s activities.  He stated that there was damage done to the cylinder on the backblade for the tractor and a new one would need to be ordered.  Councilman Strandlund will look into helping Odean with ordering new parts.   Odean also reported that the lift stations have been in good working order.  
Sheriff’s Report:  There was no one present to report on behalf of the Roosevelt County Sheriff’s Department.  
Old Business:
Great West Engineering Update:  There is nothing new to report from Great West Engineering.  Funding applications have been sent in and Great West is waiting to see what loans and grants the Town will be eligible for regarding the upcoming lagoon and water tower projects. 
Town Tractor: (See Public Works Report above.)
Water Tower Update:  The Next Conference call for the water meter/water tower project is scheduled for March 14, 2017.  Gregg Labatte presented information he was able to obtain regarding ownership of the lots that the water tower sits on.  He brought a copy of the current property record card listing the legal description with the Town of Froid as primary owner. This information will be passed on to our Attorney, as she is in the process of writing a site title opinion for the water tower project.     
Animal Control:  LeAnn handed out copies of animal control ordinances that a couple other towns have adopted for Council to look over.  She will continue to compile ideas of what items to include in an updated animal control ordinance for Froid.   
Community Center Door: There was no new update on the Community Center door.      
Delinquencies were reviewed.  Letters will be mailed and phone calls made to those on the list.  

There were no new building permit requests.  

After reviewing the claims, Gale Strandlund made a motion to authorize the Clerk to remit payment. Gregg Labatte seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

With no further business, meeting was adjourned at 7:12pm. The next regular meeting of the Town Council will be April 10th, 2017 at 6:30pm.    




Clerk:						Mayor:










































MAYOR SHERI CRAIN    CLERK LeAnn Johnson
TOWN COUNCIL  Dan Kjelshus Dan Mogen Gale Strandlund  Gregg Labatte
